

## \*\*\*MEDIA ADVISORY\*\*\*

## Councilmember Soria To Host Community Meeting About A Proposed City Park On Echo Ave And Weldon Ave

July 21, 2021

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Terry Cox, Chief of Staff, District 1 559-500-9951 - <u>Terry.Cox@fresno.gov</u>

**FRESNO**, **CA** – Councilmember Soria is dedicated to keeping residents informed about projects that are occurring in District 1. On Wednesday, July 21 Councilmember Soria and our City PARCS department will be holding an in-person community meeting regarding the proposed city park on Echo Ave and Weldon Ave.

The community meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 21, 2021 at 6:00PM in-person at the northeast corner of Echo Ave and Weldon Ave.

There will be a presentation regarding the proposed city park by our PARCS Department. Community members are encouraged to come out and learn about the possible designs for the park. There will be an opportunity for questions at the end of the meeting.

To combat the heat our office will be providing Ampersand ice cream floats to attendees. We would like to remind residents to bring a lawn blanket or folding chair!

Please contact us for press opportunities.

Be sure to follow Facebook and twitter for updates -

Facebook page: Councilmember Esmeralda Soria Twitter: @esmeralda soria